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TITLE:
To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the approval of a determination by the taxi and limousine commission to approve an application by A Ride For All, LLC for a license to operate a base station in the borough of Queens.

INTRODUCTION


On September 17, 2003, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John Liu, will hold a hearing on a Preconsidered Int. that would provide approve a determination by the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) to approve the application of A Ride For All, LLC for a license to operate a base station in Queens, New York. 

BACKGROUND

Disabled people using wheelchairs and motorized scooters are confronted on a daily basis with the fact that there is virtually no on-demand taxicab or for-hire vehicle transportation available to them in New York City.  This Peconsidered Int. is a first step in remedying this lack of service for members of the disabled community that use wheelchairs and motorized scooters.


This preconsidered Int. provides for the Council’s approval of a determination by the TLC to grant a license to operate a new base station to A Ride For All, LLC, a base station that would be comprised exclusively of wheelchair-accessible for-hire vehicles.  Although this service by no means reaches the level of equivalent service to that available to non-wheelchair and motorized scooter users, it represents progress towards bridging the existing inequity in the availability of on-demand for-hire vehicle service.       
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